Mull and Iona Community Trust

 Minutes for the 156th Directors Meeting 
at the Craignure Village Hall on Monday 10th January 2011
Meeting Started 8.00pm
1. Present: Sandy Brunton (SB), Babs Whyte (BW), Derek Crook (DC), Crawford Morison (CM), Brik Halcrow (BH), Alan Parker (AP), Mike Story (MS) & Chris Baker (CB)
In Attendance: James Hilder (JH) & Vanessa MacLean (VM) 
Apologies: Richard Fairbairns (RF), Maureen Dehany (MD) & Stuart MacDougall (SMcD)
Any Other Business

· Scottish Water Meeting on Thursday 13th January
· Change of Signatory Papers for Bank Accounts

· Derek Crook Discussion Paper
· Website Meeting
· Discussion Papers for approval
1.1 Moray Finch – General Manager
· Moray has already had one handover day with James & will be spending Friday 14th January speaking with individual staff members.
· Moray officially starts on February 28th 2011

1.2 Director & Staff Strategy Day
· Date set for Saturday 2nd April.

· Vanessa thanked those Directors & Staff who had replied so far and accepted the invitation to attend.
· Venue still needs to be arranged Action
2. Approve Minutes of 13th December 2010
 No corrections approved by BH & Seconded by BW
3. Approve Minutes of AGM 8th November 2010 & Comments
· Correction under ‘Election of Directors’ Dr Samantha Jones name to be removed

· Everyone agreed that the AGM was a success, it was a humbling experience and there had been a lot of positive feedback for the event.
· It was agreed that with some fine tuning we should continue on with a similar format for future AGM’s

4. Finance Update & Budgets for 2011
4.1 Fundraising Update

· Vanessa presented the current Financial Position to the Board with a list of Creditors & Debtors.
· The Board were advised that the Cash flow situation had eased over the Christmas break.

· The Board asked Vanessa to request new invoices from the Ross of Mull History Centre for Morven Gibson’s office rental AP VM
4.2 Personnel Matters

· The Board agreed to postpone the March staff appraisals to after Moray has settled in.

· James gave an overview of the staff contracts due to finish this year and the direction that they would be taking.
· Home Energy Survey Staff due to finish on the 17th January.  Sandy to liase with Tim Capper and arrange Thank you letters with all staff involved. AP SB & TC
· Vanessa to approach Tim to release further funds for the new website construction to keep Morven on to complete the work. AP VM
6. Special Items
6.1 Proposal on JH Consultancy – Trading Subsidiary – Communities Work Ltd Scotland

· James presented a discussion paper on establishing the trading subsidiary Communities Work.

· The Board were in agreeance with the concept.  It was agreed that James would speak to Moray. AP JH
· Vanessa to email discussion paper around the Board AP VM
6.1A Derek Crook Discussion Paper
· Derek advised the Board that he had been looking at activities that a Trading Subsidiary could run.  
· The Board requested that Derek circulate his discussion paper for feedback. AP DC
6.2 Older peoples services – MICT to assist with Mull Care Company

· James advised the Board that the Older Peoples Services on Mull may be outsourced to Social Enterprises.
· Sandy agreed to send an expression of interest to the Council on behalf of the Mull & Iona Community Trust AP SB
· The Board were advised that a draft Business Plan would need to be ready for May.  James agreed to set up a meeting upon his return from South Africa. AP JH
6.3 BIDS (Business Improvements) Update

· The Board were advised that through the Scheme there would be enough money to employ a worker to work with the Community on Mull to develop Community Business Projects.
· James & Sian have discussed the Scheme and are preparing a bid to be submitted by the end of March.

6.4 Update on 2030 (MS / JH)

· Mike gave the Board and update on the 2030 Project and advised the Board of the up and coming Meeting scheduled for January 16th 

7. Matters Outstanding from Previous Minutes

· No matters reported
8. Any Other Business

8.1 Scottish Water Meeting – 13th January 2011
· Sandy advised the Board of the up and coming meeting and it was agreed that both Maureen Dehany and Chris Baker would attend to represent the Trust.
8.2 Change of Signatories on Bank Accounts

· This is to formally minute that James Hilder has now been removed as a signatory on all Mull & Iona Community Trust Bank Accounts & the Company Credit Card and Moray Finch will be added as a new signatory.

· Proposed by CM and Seconded by DC

· The current Mandate of 2 signatories is still current.

8.3 Website Meeting

· A website Meeting has been scheduled for Friday 14th January, 2.30pm at the Tobermory Office.

· Brik Halcrow & Alan Parker agreed to attend.  Mike Story & Babs Whyte handed in their apologies but agreed to join the sub group for the Website.
8.4 Termination of Employment Contract – J Hilder

· The Board were all in agreeance with the contract with an amendment to 4 (g) as follows.
· The Board agreed that James could borrow the DELL Laptop until the 28th February 2011 when it would be returned to the MICT Office.
· Proposed by DC and Seconded by CB

8.5 J Hilder & Associates Invoices

· The Board ratified all invoices presented and Thanked James for his generosity.

8.6 Director Responsibility Discussion Paper

· James presented a draft discussion paper outlining Director Responsibilities for Project Work in the absence of Moray to aid staff in decision making over the next 2 months.

·  Derek informed the Board of the small sub group of MESS dealing with electrical goods, Waste Electronic Equipment (WEE). AP Vanessa to add to the sheet
· All were in agreeance with the responsibilities.

5. Progress on New Logo & Website
· The Board were advised that Morven Summer’s contract was due to finish on Friday 14th January.  All were in agreeance that Morven was a possible resource to push the website forward.
· Vanessa to approach Tim to see if there is a possibility of using project under spend to extend Morven’s contract, to complete the website. AP VM
· It was agreed a minimum of a Homepage & the Renewables pages needed to be up by the 31st March 2011.
· The Website Subgroup (BH, CM, MS, BW, AP) agreed to provide support for Morven over the up and coming weeks.
· The Logo Subgroup (VM, BH, SB, AP, CM) gave a summary of the outcomes of the 7th January Logo Meeting at Fionnphort.

· The short list of logos was presented to the Board and a final decision on the design was made.

· Crawford agreed to take the final design back to Gordon Bruce to work on a selection of colours & fonts. AP CM
8. Members Forum

There were no members present.
Meeting closed at 10.45pm
 Chairman thanked everyone for attending.
The next Board Meeting will be held on Monday 14th February at 8pm at the Craignure Village Hall.
